
58 298 264 / 0411 960 164

24 - 34 Victoria Street, Tallygaroopna

tallygaroopna.ps@education.vic.gov.au

https://www.tally-ps-3067.vic.edu.au

Tallygaroopna Primary School Newsletter

Term 2 #16 - May 29th 2023

1. Biggest Morning Tea – We were able to raise

$210 for the Cancer Council from this event last

Thursday. It was wonderful to see so many visitors

to our school and many smiles on people’s faces.

2. End of Year Events – We anticipate that the

following events will be held in the second half of

the year. It might be a good idea to pencil these

into calendars for the time being.

Production – Tuesday September 12th

Christmas Concert – Wednesday 13th December

Graduation Night- Monday 18th December

3. Contacting Staff Reminder – Staff at

Tallygaroopna Primary School value the

relationship with families in our school

community. Communication is vital and we ask

that staff and family members strive to (where

possible):

• Only contact each other between the hours of

8.00am – 5.00pm from Monday to Friday

• Only use the following platforms for

communication between families and classroom

teacher: Class Dojo or email

• Only use the following platforms for

communication between families and the school:

school phone, school email or Skool Loop.

4. Complaints – Please either email, telephone or

arrange a meeting through the front

office with the Principal, to outline your complaint

so that we can fully understand what the

issues are. We can discuss your complaint in a

way that is convenient for you, whether in

writing, in person or over the phone.

A formal phone call or in person meeting is

recommended because some messages via

email, text or on Class Dojo can be

misinterpreted.

5. Open Days – We have a number of Open Days

still scheduled for Term 2 for prospective families

and students. Please promote these dates as

much as possible – these are now on all school

communication platforms. We hope to have an

idea of enrolments for 2024 by the end of Term 2.

Please hand in enrolment forms - this will assist

with planning and staffing for the new year.

6. Curriculum Days – Curriculum Days have been

scheduled on the following days:

Term 2: Friday 9th June: Report Writing (in line with

the King's Birthday holiday on Mon 12th June)

Term 3: Tuesday 25th July: First Aid & CPR

Term 4: Monday 6th Nov: Report Writing (in line

with the Melbourne Cup Public Holiday on Tues

7th Nov).

7. Milo & Snags – Order forms were sent home last

week with the eldest child in each family. Orders

are simple - $15 per student will allow for students

to purchase a milo and a sausage for the 5

Friday’s indicated below – orders close at the

end of Term 2.

Day 1 – Friday 21st July (week 2)

Day 2 – Friday 28th July (week 3)

Day 3 – Friday 4th August (week 4)

Day 4 – Friday 11th August (week 5)

Day 5 – Friday 18th August (week 6)

8. Produce Fundraiser – Information was sent

home last week with the eldest child in each

family in regard to this. Orders and payment will

be due on Friday the 21st of July with boxes to be

delivered and available for pick up from school

on Wednesday the 26th of July.

The boxes available are:

1. Mixed fruit only ($40)

2. Mixed fruit and vegetables ($60)

David Brodie (Principal)
Our general school rule is to “consider the feelings of others at all times”. 

Food scraps & food wrappers will go home in student lunch boxes to assist with hygiene in the school
The Department’s latest advice on coronavirus can be found at www.education.vic.gov.au/coronavirus

>> NOTES / PAYMENTS DUE <<
Please finalise any outstanding payments 

RESPECT

HONESTY 
INCLUSION

https://www.tally-ps-3067.vic.edu.au/
http://www.education.vic.gov.au/coronavirus


9. Life Ed. Van – This program will not be onsite this

year because they are having staffing difficulties.

As a result, this program will be held virtually on

Friday 4th August – further details will be available

soon.

10. Chaplaincy – Last week, we had some

discussions with a new provider who could assist

us with filling our Chaplaincy position for the rest

of the year. We are hopeful of filling this position

soon. We also are in the process of applying for

funding for a further 4 years– fingers crossed.

11. OSH Care Numbers – Just a reminder to our

families to try and support OSH Care as much as

possible. Numbers have declined recently and

our weekly numbers of about 30 have been cut

to about 15 of late.

The future of OSH Care is discussed frequently at

School Council. If numbers are still around 15 - we

may have to reduce the days that it operates to

ensure that it remains sustainable going forward.

12. Attitude to Schools Survey – The AtoSS is an

annual student survey offered by the Department

of Education to assist schools to gain an

understanding of students' perceptions and

experience of school. Grade 4, 5 and 6 students

will be asked about their thoughts and feelings in

relation to their school, their learning, peer

relationships, resilience, bullying, health and

wellbeing, physical activity, and life in general.

This year, the AtoSS will be conducted at our

school from Monday 29th May to Friday 9th June.

Further information is on Skool Loop. Contact the

school if you would prefer for your child to not

participate.

13. Movie Night – This will be held on Friday 16th

June and will involve a Pizza Tea at 6pm followed

by a movie. Further information is included in this

edition of the newsletter and tea orders need to

be returned by Friday 9th June to assist with

catering. The eldest child in each family received

this flyer last week. We anticipate that the night

would conclude at about 8.30pm.

14. Canberra Camp – This camp is planned for

Grade 5/6 students in Term 4 from Monday 23rd

October to Thursday 26th October. We anticipate

that this camp will cost about $400 - $450 per

student subject to fundraising. Families are

encouraged to make regular payments to ensure

that their fee is fully paid prior to the start of the

camp.

15. Subway Munch N Crunch – The final Munch N

Crunch for the term will be held on Thursday 22nd

June. We anticipate that orders will go home in

the next few weeks.

16. Lost Property – There is a large amount of lost

property in the Project Space. Can families have

a look through this please and feel free to take

any items home if you think these belong to you.

A reminder to name items – unfortunately, many

of these items are unnamed.

17. Working with Children Checks– A reminder to

families and any other members of the school

community that Working With Children Checks

are needed for any helpers in the classroom.

Volunteers Policy

18. Policies– Just a reminder to families that all of

our school policies can be found here. These are

regularly updated throughout each year at

School Council.

19. Parent Payment Arrangements – These are set

at $140 per student to cover stationery, online

subscriptions and MACC & MARC costs. A

reminder invitation for families to make a

contribution was sent out last week. Further

information is found here.

20. School Payments – When making payment to

the school bank account for multiple items,

please make one direct deposit for the total

amount with your family name listed and email

the school a message detailing the breakdown

of the payment.

21. Vegetable Garden – Bev Montgomery has

updated our garden and we currently have a

vast number of vegetables growing in this area.

Please reinforce that nothing is to be taken out of

this area for the time being.

STUDENT LEADERSHIP / JSC DATES – TBC

1. Dress Up Day (Careers Day) – Friday 2nd June

2. Crazy Hair Day – Friday 23rd June

3. PJ’s Day – Friday 21st July

4. Footy Colours Day – Friday 15th September

5. Dress Up Day (Teacher’s Day) – Friday 20th

October.

Tally PS Newsletter Term 2 #16 – May 29th 2023

Nick Bamford Occupational Therapy - Friday Speech Therapy - Thursday

Tuesday’s from 9-11am (Terms 2-3)
Term 2 – June 2nd, 16th

Term 3 – July 14th, 18th, Aug 11th, 25th, Sept 8th
Term 2 – June 1st, 8th, 15th, 22nd

Term 3 – July 13th, 20th (TBC), Aug 3rd (TBC)

https://www.tally-ps-3067.vic.edu.au/uploaded_files/media/volunteers_policy__tps_2022.pdf
https://www.tally-ps-3067.vic.edu.au/page/168/Policies
https://www.tally-ps-3067.vic.edu.au/page/239/School-Fees
https://www.tally-ps-3067.vic.edu.au/page/239/School-Fees


Grade F/1/2
Miss M’s Blossoming F/1/2’s

Connor
Connor, you have been have been a responsible 
and well behaved student this week! It has been 

great to see all the green choices being made 
throughout the school day! You should be 

extremely proud of your efforts and I am excited 
to see you continue making great choices each 

and every day!

Grade 2/3/4
Miss P’s Tremendous 2/3/4s

Savannah
Savvy has made great progress this week. She has 
shown that she has been listening to and taking 
on board conversations she has had with various 
teachers and put her learning into practice. She 
has been honest, owned up to her mistakes and 
grown from them. Savvy has also shown amazing 

persistence and determination towards her 
learning. Everything you are doing at the moment 
is a huge step in the right direction, Sav! Keep it 

going.

Grade 4/5/6 
Miss L’s Effervescent Experts

Will
I have been impressed by Will’s enthusiasm, 

effort and respectful attitude this week. Will has 
been a fantastic contributor to class discussions 
and has worked hard across various areas of his 

learning. Will has also consistently demonstrated 
great leadership qualities. Keep it up, Will. 

Student of the Week

GEM AWARD –
Gratitude, 
Empathy, 

Mindfulness

Liam & Kade
For being willing to lend a helping hand and 

helping Mr B rake up leaves without being asked. 
Thanks, boys. 

SPORT AWARDS

Savannah
For being so resilient and toughing it out in our 

game of number soccer. Well done, Savvy.

Evie
For being so resilient and for having a go at 

number soccer. Well done, Evie.



9 – 10am
Tuesday May 2nd

Monday May 8th

Tuesday May 16th

Monday May 22nd

Wednesday May 31st

Thursday June 8th

Friday June 16

Tallygaroopna PS 
2023 Open Days

for prospective 2024 families

School information can be found on our website:
https://www.tally-ps-3067.vic.edu.au

Virtual School Tour
https://www.tally-ps-3067.vic.edu.au/page/178

School packages available – come along and 

have an informal chat with staff, a cuppa and 

some morning tea.

Phone 5829 8264 for more information
Other days can be organised upon request.





Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri
24

Term 2 Begins

25

Anzac Day 

– no schoolAA

26

Art / PE

27

RR & RP

28

School Disco

MAY 1 2

Open Day

3

PE / Music / Library

Parents Club Mtg.

4

RR & RP

5

Cross Country –

Kialla Lakes

8

Open Day

9

GRIP Conference

Pie Drive – orders 

due

10

Art / PE

11

RR & RP

Munch N Crunch

12

Cross Country – Div.

Mothers Day – 14th

15

Music – F12 / 234

16

Open Day

17

PE / Library

18

RR & RP

19

Photo Day

Pies Delivered

22

School Council 3

Open Day

Music – 456

23 24

Art / PE

25

RR & RP

Biggest Morning 

Tea

26

29 30 31

PE / Library / Music

Open Day

JUNE 1

RR & RP

2

Dress Up Day -

Careers 

5

Principals 

Conference

Music – F12 / 234

6 7

Art / PE

8

RR & RP

Open Day

9

Curriculum Day 

Report Writing

12

King’s B’day

13 14

PE / Library / Music

15

RR & RP

16

Open Day

Movie Night

19

School Council 4

20 21

Art / PE

22

RR & RP

Munch N Crunch -

Subway

23

Crazy Hair Day

Term 2 Ends –

2.25pm

DIRECT BANK DEPOSIT - Account Name: Tallygaroopna Primary School 
BSB: 063—527  / Account number: 0090 7788 

Term 2 2023

TALLY P.S. CALENDAR
(all dates TBC)

Child Safety Training for School Volunteers can be accessed here

https://www.tally-ps-3067.vic.edu.au/page/217/Child-Safe-Standards
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